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Principal’s Report 
 

A By Effort We Achieve (BEWA) Assembly is the perfect way to start the term at 
Balgowlah Boys. Celebrating those students identified as working to the best of their 
ability in Term 1. The school’s motto: By Effort We Achieve is such an apt credo to work 
and live by. As I mentioned in my address on assembly, the reason this school can 
produce such amazing results (four times the number of students scoring in the 90’s in 
the HSC compared to similar schools in 2022), is because of the belief we have that 
every student can achieve if they work to be the best they can be and trust in their 
teachers. 

 
To the boys captured in the following images, congratulations and we are as proud of 
you as your parents are. 
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recipients 
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Year 9 BEWA 

recipients 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Year 10 BEWA 
recipients 
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Recipients 

 
 
 



 

 
 

Year 12 BEWA recipients 
 

 
     BEWA Assembly on the 

School Quad 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

Congratulations to the school 6 x 50 metre swimming team for winning gold at the state CHS 
carnival. The team of Ethan Green, Max Ryan, Lachie Davies, Liam Jordan, Jacob Chalmers and 
Heath Schutt smashed the existing record to write their names in the record book. Also well 
done to all the students that have been selected to represent the school in the upcoming Cross 
Country and Athletics at zone carnivals.  
 
Balgowlah celebrated 
ANZAC both out in the 
community and on our 
assembly. This year ex-
student and Naval Diver, 
NSO Brad Trower returned 
to Balgowlah to share his 
experiences and help the 
school celebrate the 
sacrifices of the men, 
women and families that 
were involved in war and 
conflicts. 

 
 

 
 
NSO Brad Trower, school 
captains and principal at 
the school ANZA 
Ceremony 

 
 

 
 
 
  Student leaders, Wil Aston and Joel Davies-Sparks, laid a     
    wreath at the Manly Corso ANZAC Ceremony. 
 
 
 
 
 
 Alex Hughes of Year 12 attended the National Schools   
Constitutional Convention hosted at Old Parliament House in 
Canberra in Week 9 of Term 1 from March 21-23, joining 
114 other delegates from government, Catholic, and 
independent schools from across Australia. He and his fellow 
delegates discussed, in light of the upcoming Voice to 
Parliament referendum, if section 128 of the Australian 
Constitution – which dictates the double majority necessary 
to make  
 

amendments to the Constitution – is still necessary, effective, and appropriate in current-day 
Australia. They listened to keynote addresses, participated in working group sessions and 
soapbox sessions, and toured Parliament House, Old Parliament House, visited Government 
House and met the Governor-General the Hon. David Hurley, and attended the Australian High 
Court for dinner. The Convention concluded with a faux-referendum, where the students chose 
to vote on a mock question, replicating the upcoming process for voting when the referendum 
occurs towards the end of 2023. “My highlight of the trip was being able to meet and talk to so 
many like-minded students and understand their different viewpoints. It was a trip I will never 
forget.” 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



  



 

 

 
 



 

 



 

 



 

 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 Sports Report 
 

Term two began with the annual school cross country carnival at North Harbour reserve. The 
boys competed to the best of their ability with all boys who completed the course receiving 
a cold orange for their efforts. It was fantastic seeing exhausted boys sitting around chatting 
eating their oranges. 
 
The top ten boys in each age group are to compete at the North Shore Zone cross country 
championships on the 25th May at Warringah Rugby park. We have employed the services of 
Aynslee Van Graan, a professional cross-country coach from the Sydney running group Run 
Crew, to coach our boys for the Zone championships. Cross country training days are on the 
following dates on Balgowlah oval at 8.00am 0 8.45am: May 2nd, 9th,11th,16th,18th and 
23rd. This will give our boys every opportunity to qualify for the Sydney North Cross country 
championships on Thursday 15th June at Gosford racecourse.  
 
The Balgowlah Boys Campus Cross Country age champions for 2023 are: 
 
12yrs – Lorenzo Condomitti 
13yrs-Tao Eager 
14yrs- Ewan Humphreys 
15yrs- Jensen Brownlaw 
16 yrs- Zachary Zabel 
17yrs- Luke Ashley 
18yrs- Ollie Benson Sparkes.   
 
The Zone athletics carnival date and venue has changed from the original information sheet 
due to the track at Narrabeen being closed due to maintenance. The Zone athletics carnival 
will now be held on Tuesday 20th June 2023 at ES Marks field, Kensington. All parents have 
been notified through the parent portal. 
 
Term 2 winter sport has begun, we have introduced a number of new sports this semester. 
Along with the regular paid sports of surfing, skating, squash, tennis and boxing the boys 
are now enjoying axe throwing, power lifting, rock climbing, stunt gym and big air indoor 
biking.   
 
The grade sport competition resumes on Wednesday 17th May with Balgowlah Boys 
attempting to defend 5 of the 7 sports as premiers.   
 
I look forward to an exciting term of sport with many teams still involved in NSWCHS knock 
out competitions. 
 
Regards 
 Gary Theodore. 

 
 
 
 



 

 
 
 
 



 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 GT Speed Coaching 

Learn to sprint…fast! 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Professional Sprint Coach with over 30 years’ experience 
 Former Manly Sea Eagles sprint coach 
 Former Australian Beach Sprint Champion 
 Coach of professional athletes and Stawell Gift finalists 
 Current Head Sprint Coach at Newington College since 2012 
 PD/H/PE teacher for 25 + years 
 All ages and abilities welcome, teams, groups, individuals … 

You will get faster!!! 
 Training at The Sydney Academy of Sport, Narrabeen on 

Thursdays at 4.30pm-5.30pm 

Improve your technique, acceleration, and speed for the winter 
sports season and school athletics carnivals. 

           Call Gary #0403936895   email: gtheo1@yahoo.com 
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